
ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING 
 

February 20, 2019 
5:30 PM 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

MINUTES 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:31 pm. 
 
In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Lee Starnes, Mackie McKay, Kim Gardner, Wallace Messer, Michelle Claytor, Sarah Massie, Wayne Finger, and 
Rhett Langston. Don Frady and Dan Schulz were unable to attend.  
 
The minutes from the January 16 meeting were approved. (Wallace Messer made the motion and Kim Gardner seconded it.) 
 
New Business: 
 We reviewed the monthly report for January. Rhett announced that we had the highest in department revenue for a January and the highest in 

attendance at the Waynesville Recreation Center for a January.  
 We will accept bids and presentations from The Mountaineer, Smoky Mountain News, Moxxie Marketing and Vicinitus Haywood for our 

program guides, distribution, and digital marketing campaign. 
 For Fiscal Year 2019-20 we will ask for a new dehumidification system for the pool, new cardio equipment, more cameras and possibly a new 

van. 
 Summer camp parent meetings have started. The first one was held February 19 with about 65 in attendance. We will have three more      

meetings. 
 The adult winter coed volleyball season began on February 20. 
 We will try to have an mens and church league softball season this spring. 

 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:01 pm.  

 
Respectfully Submitted,                                                                                                                                                                         
Rhett Langston 

Waynesville Parks and Recreation Department 
550 Vance Street 

Waynesville, NC 28786 

Phone: 828.456.2030 
Fax: 828.456.2034 

Website: waynesvillenc.gov  

“We’re having fun...come join us!” 

Proud members of 


